Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association
Minutes

November 12, 2013

Board Members present – Ray Lauer, vice-president, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Kevin Seelbach

Excused Absence – Steve Blaha

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. and there were nine (9) property owners in attendance.  All recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Ray reported that Gordon Kassen had advised he resigned from the board effective on October 22, 2013.  Ray then expressed appreciation on behalf of the board members and residents for Gordon’s service during the past months and for the time he served as president.  Ray also mentioned there were only 6 positions on the board filled since the last annual election, but two property owners had been approached and both agreed to serve to provide an entire complement of members.  Ken Stojeba and Roy Hummel were then introduced and they took their position at the table.
Minutes, October 8, 2013 – John made a motion and it was seconded by Kevin, to accept the minutes as prepared and to waive the reading since they had been made available on the website and printed in the Newsletter.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report – Marilyn reported income of $364.43.  The cash outflow amounted to $11,952.16 with the major expenditures being $2,128.35 to Lakenan Insurance for directors and officers, $3,735.00 to Riggs Diggs for cleaning out ditches, $1,270.00 to the IRS (Department of Treasury), $1,265.00 for Bossert Contracting to repair a sewer line, $952.00 to Red Oak Landscaping for mowing the dam, and $902.00 for Missouri Employers Mutual for volunteer insurance.  All of the remaining items will be printed in the Newsletter.

The current checking balance is $310,063.68.  There remain delinquent assessments on two empty houses from 2011-2012 and 2012-2013 and 2013-2014. One of those houses is for sale and legal action is being undertaken on the two properties.
Marilyn also reported that $164,845.27 in assessments has been paid to date.

Marilyn then presented invoices that needed approval for payment.  These include $90.00 for the portable toilet (outside the community house), $1,467.00 for the third quarter legal, $100.00 to the trapper, $200.00 for Bouska for the IRS filing, $221.94 for the Newsletter publication, $92.24 for the light bulbs for the remote units, and $89.98 for fuel purchased at Britton’s station.

Kevin made a motion to approve both the treasurer’s report and for the payments reported by Marilyn.  John seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED

Building – John reported that Cheryl  Miller, Lots H-56 & H-57, had obtained the needed permits from Jefferson County authorities for a building addition.  The application for this work had been conditionally approved during the September board meeting.

John also said that he, along with John Dauernheim, had met with three various contractors to get electricity re-installed for the storage bin.  He suggested the board should consider the bid submitted by Excel Electric Company in the amount of $5,000, as theirs was the most comprehensive with respect to the needs for that project.   Kevin made a motion to accept the bid, and Ken seconded.  MOTION PASSED

Finally, John mentioned he had inspected the gutters on the storage building and discovered they could become so clogged and over weighted and there is a possibility they could become dislodged from the structure.  He suggested they should be removed and he would work on this task.
Security and Gate – Rich Hirsch reported there have been many reports of abuse of the 4-digit entry codes.  The codes are supposed to be used for parties and recurring events such as grass cutting, propane delivery, garbage removal,  UPS/FedEx and emergency services.  Instead it appears that many individuals pass thru the gate using the codes that have no reason to be here other than to see a friend, fish illegally, visit houses while the owners are away, etc.
Rich provided a suggestion for a process designed to reduce the abuse without causing major disruption.

Conduct a survey of gate transactions to see which codes are being abused.  If a code is judged as being abused, it should be canceled and possibly replaced by another code which can be sent by mail to the “owner” of the entry code.

Code can be recognized in two manners.  First, if a code is used more frequently than expected or, second, if used when it shouldn’t be: night vs. day, weekend vs. weekday.  He suggested the owners should be given a month or two to notify the users of the code that the old code will be canceled and make arrangements for the consequences.  

Rich added the transaction survey will be flawed since it will be conducted in December and January when illegal fishing, etc. will be at a minimum, but it will provide some guidance as to codes that are heavily abused.
He recommended that to make obtaining the gate transaction survey easier, the following should be done:

1) Get internet access at the guard shack
2) Install a computer at the guard shack that has a direct link to the gate computer
3) Install (free) LogMeln software in the guard shack computer so that the computer can be controlled over the internet.
Rich added that he and Janet have a computer to lend for this testing period, and if successful, the board would need to approve purchase of a computer to meet our needs.  There would be a $99.00 fee to install the phone from Charter to conduct this business, and thereafter a $55.00 monthly fee.

After hearing this proposal it was agreed among the board members that the gate entry problems should be addressed, and if appropriate the purchase of a new computer would be approved.

Russ Wilner said he would assist on this project.

Both Rich and Russ said that some property owners had transferred their land line phone to cell phones.

There have been reported occasions when visitors use the key pad at the gate that cell phones won’t allow the gate to raise.  Cell phone coverage at the gate sometimes is limited and property owners may have difficulty using the cell phone as a means of getting the gate raised for visitors.
Maintenance – No report.
LTIA – Julie Johnston reported the Christmas Party and chili cook off are scheduled for December 15, 2013.  Also, food and money are being collected for the Hillsboro Food Pantry, and a collection box is available at the Community House.  Work is still being planned for the pavilion.

Finance – No report

Website – Janet reported the deadline for submitting information for the next issue of the Newsletter is December 20, 2013.

Parents Club, Garden Club, Sewer Board and Water Testing – No reports

Dam – Clarue Holland provided an overview of issues related to the need to spray Crossbar on the back of the dam next spring and spoke about the upcoming (2014) inspection of the dam by Department of Natural Resources representatives.  

Old Business – Ray mentioned that several months ago there had been a suggestion that additional cameras should be purchased for some additional areas near the entrance and for the community house.  A bid had been provided by Will Electronics.  This matter is being set aside for additional review, so the new board members can be brought up to date.  Kurt Will, who provided the cost estimate, had been made aware this matter is being tabled.
There being no further business, Marilyn made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Ken seconded this motion, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:02 p.m.

Prepared by Ray Lauer,

Vice President - Secretary
